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AT A GLANCE
� An informational meeting about becoming a

NEW STUDENT WELCOME SPONSOR, open to
sixth through 12th graders, is at 4 p.m. May 2 at Har-
rold Youth Center. Call 913-684-5118 for more infor-
mation.

� The Army Corrections Brigade WELLNESS
VOLKMARCH is 11 a.m. to 1 p.m. May 8 at the Fron-
tier Conference Center.Visit the ACB Wellness Pro-

gram’s Facebook page for more information.

� The POSTWIDE YARD SALE is 8 a.m. to 3 p.m.
May 11 in housing areas and the Bell Hall parking lot..
Call 913-684-1674 for more information.

� Command and General Staff College students
have PRIORITY IN SCHEDULING LEGAL ASSIS-
TANCE APPOINTMENTS through June 14. Call 913-

684-4944 for more information.

� The CATHOLIC SEND-OUT SERVICE is 4-7
p.m. May 18 at Hunt Lodge.

� The CROSSROADS PROTESTANT COMMU-
NITY SEND-OUT SERVICE is 10 a.m. to 1 p.m. May
19 at Merritt Lake.

Village Mayors Program part
of ‘Best Hometown in Army’

Lamp to publish
Memorial Day
Special Section

by Staff Report

A special Memorial Day issue of the Fort
Leavenworth Lamp will be published online
May 27.

To thank military members for their
service, remember lost loved ones, share
messages of support, congratulate recent
graduates, share military discount offers
and more, contact FMWR Marketing Di-
rector Mary Manago at mary.f.manago.naf
@army.mil or 913-684-1702 for advertising
rates and sponsorship options.

For editorial contributions, such as a let-
ter to the editor or photographs and details
about service members’ contributions, e-
mail Fort Leavenworth Lamp Editor Pru-
dence Siebert at ftlvlampeditor@gmail.
com.

Deadline for advertising and editorial
submissions is May 17.

The Fort Leavenworth Lamp is a weekly
newspaper serving the Fort Leavenworth
Community. The publication is a Family
and Morale, Welfare and Recreation activity
that is overseen by the Fort Leavenworth
Garrison Public Affairs Office, and it re-
quires advertising/sponsorship to function.

Please help support your local newspa-
per! Thank you!
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Kickapoo Village Mayor Kendall Reese, Pawnee Village Co-Mayor Shanna Cheatham and other village mayors
listen to Garrison Commander Col. Duane Mosier during briefings by various post entities at the monthly Vil-
lage Mayors Program meeting April 17 at the Frontier Conference Center.

by Scott Gibson/Fort Leaven-
worth Garrison Public Affairs
Officer

A drive through any of
the Fort Leavenworth
housing areas will reveal
signs with the name of the
village, and the name of the
village mayor or co-mayors
who represent that village.

Currently, about one-
third of all Army Installa-
tions have a Village Mayor
Program… Fort Leaven-
worth was one of the first. 

The program was estab-
lished here in the 1990s to
give a voice to service
members and their families
and to foster a better sense
of community within each
of the 16 villages on Fort
Leavenworth.

According to Fort Leav-
enworth Garrison Com-
mand Sgt. Maj. Erika
Rhine-Russell, the village
mayors are notable trail-
blazers as they undertake a
significant responsibility
within the Village Mayor
Program. 

“The village mayors am-
plify the voices of the resi-
dents and promote positive
change from within,”
Rhine-Russell said. “They
are the critical connection
between each community,
the housing partner and
the Garrison. Their dedi-
cated efforts deliver a sense
of ownership that inevitably
fosters a strong unity across
neighborhoods throughout
the on-post community.”

While the mayors pro-

vide an avenue to help ad-
dress maintenance and re-
pair issues, their role goes
way beyond that, according
to Glenn Hewitt, Director
of Family Morale Welfare
and Recreation and staff

program lead for the Village
Mayor Program. FMWR is
the logical lead for this pro-
gram because they own the
installation volunteer pro-
gram, and Fort Leaven-
worth’s mayors are

volunteers.
“The mayors provide a

sense of hometown com-
munity pride,” Hewitt said.
“You can’t begin to put a

Photo by Scott Gibson/Fort Leavenworth Garrison Public Affairs Officer

Kickapoo Village Mayor Kendall Reese, left, leads Garrison Commander Col. Duane
Mosier and Garrison Command Sgt. Maj. Erika Rhine-Russell, right, and others on
a Village Walk tour last year in Kickapoo Village. The Garrison Commander’s Vil-
lage Walk program allows mayors to introduce the command team and key staff
to members of their community and address concerns in the neighborhoods
where they live.

SEE VILLAGE MAYORS
PROGRAM | A5
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The  Fort Leavenworth Lamp is an authorized publication for members of
the U.S. Army. Contents of the Fort Leavenworth Lamp are not necessarily offi-
cial views of, or endorsed by, the U.S. Government, Department of Defense, De-
partment of the Army, or the U.S. Army Combined Arms Center and Fort
Leavenworth. It is published weekly by the Fort Leavenworth Garrison Public
Affairs Office,  Fort Leavenworth, Kansas 66027, commercial telephone number
913-684-5267 (DSN prefix 552).

Everything advertised in the Fort Leavenworth Lamp shall be made available
for purchase, use or patronage without regard to race, color, religion, sex, na-
tional origin, age, marital status, physical handicap, political affiliation, or any
other nonmerit factor on the purchaser, user or patron.

If a violation of this equal opportunity policy by an advertiser is confirmed,
the printer shall refuse to print advertising from that source until the violation
is corrected.

All editorial content of the Fort Leavenworth Lamp is prepared, edited, pro-
vided and approved by the Fort Leavenworth Garrison Public Affairs Office.
The appearance of advertising in this publication, including inserts or supple-
ments, does not constitute an endorsement by the Department of the Army of
the products or services advertised.

The Fort Leavenworth Lamp editorial office is in Room 221G, 290 Grant
Ave., Fort Leavenworth, Kan., phone number 913-684-LAMP/526. For submis-
sion information, contact the command information officer at 913-684-1718,
or e-mail the editor at ftlvlampeditor@gmail.com.

The Fort Leavenworth Lamp advertising office is in the Family and Morale,
Welfare and Recreation Marketing and Commericial Sponsorship Office in the
Resiliency Center at 600 Thomas Ave, Fort Leavenworth, Kan. E-mail
mary.f.manago.naf@army.mil or call 913-684-1702.
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VOLUNTEEROrganization Spotlight
FORT LEAVENWORTH

SPOUSES’ CLUB
FLSC brings
community

together through
fun, fundraising

Submitted photo

Fort Leavenworth Spouses’ Club members pose for a photo Oct. 11 at the club’s
October Social Chili Cookoff and Cornhole Tournament.

by Dani Lander/Special to the Fort Leavenworth
Lamp and Fort Leavenworth Spouses’ Club mem-
ber

The Fort Leavenworth Spouses' Club is
more than just a social organization  — it is
a vital part of the Fort Leavenworth com-
munity. 

Through a packed calendar of social
events and fundraising initiatives, the club
brings people together, fosters connections
and makes a positive impact on the lives of
those around them.

Threefold growth
The club’s motto for 2023-2024 is

“Wherever Life Plants you, Choose to
Grow.” 

There were three areas of growth that
FLSC President Karly Gadell wanted to
focus on this year:

1. Growth in membership.
2. Growth in relationship with the com-

munity.
3. Growth in the club’s philanthropic ef-

forts.
“I am so proud to say that our mission

for the year was a resounding success,”
Gadell said. “We tripled membership,
added a number of community partners,
and raised double the amount for our wel-
fare fund.”

FLSC has grown to more than 300 mem-
bers and has offered a wide range of events
throughout the year. From monthly socials
and book clubs to bowling and craft work-
shops, there's something for everyone.
These events provide an opportunity for
members to connect, relax and have fun in
a supportive environment.

Fundraising efforts
The FLSC's fundraising efforts are a

team effort led by FLSC 1st Vice President
Angela Elgin and Special Events Chair Dani
Lander, who plan and organize fundraising
events throughout the year. From Decem-
ber’s Wreath and Tree Auction to the Holi-
day Market, each event is designed to bring
the community together while raising
funds for a good cause.

One of the club's most recent fundrais-
ers was its first Western Night and Bourbon
Pull, which is intended to become an an-
nual event. This event featured live music, a
silent auction and a bourbon pull with 50
bottles available. The evening not only pro-
vided a fun and festive auction experience,
but also raised significant funds for the
FLSC's scholarship and grant programs.

Through the fundraising efforts this
year, FLSC will be giving out $24,000 in

scholarships and grants this year alone.

Community service
Community service is a core value of the

Fort Leavenworth Spouses' Club. 
Members actively volunteer their time

and talents to support local organizations
and causes. From volunteering at the on-
post animal shelter to helping in town at
multiple events, the FLSC membership is
committed to making a positive difference
in the community.

FLSC's success is a testament to the ded-
ication and generosity of its members.
Through their tireless volunteerism and
commitment to their community, the
members of the Fort Leavenworth Spouses'
Club make a positive impact every day.
Their work is a shining example of the
power of community, the strength of serv-
ice and the enduring spirit of Fort Leaven-
worth.

Scholarships, grants to be
awarded May 15

The efforts and events of the club’s year-
long growth will culminate at the upcom-
ing Luau May Social, with doors opening at
5:30 p.m. May 15 at the Frontier Confer-
ence Center.

At this event the club will honor schol-
arship and grant recipients, as well as wel-
come in the new FLSC board for the
2024-2025 year.

Event organizer FLSC 2nd Vice Presi-
dent Vince Afaisen, Armed Forces Insur-
ance 2024 Fort Leavenworth Spouse of the
Year, said dinner will be a whole roasted pig
with sides and a cash bar. Community
members are invited to attend, as commu-
nity partnerships will also be celebrated at
the event.

RSVP by May 12 for the FLSC Luau at
https://www.zeffy.com/en-
US/ticketing/64fbc53a-c057-
4dab-88d5-727a95461c60.

More about the club
Today, the Fort Leaven-

worth Spouses' Club contin-
ues to uphold a legacy of
service. Through relentless
pursuit of fundraising goals
and unwavering commitment
to the well-being of the com-
munity, the members of the
Fort Leavenworth Spouses'
Club make a difference every
day. They are a shining exam-
ple of the power of commu-
nity, the strength of service
and the enduring spirit of
Fort Leavenworth.

For more information on
the club, its programs, volun-
teer opportunities and mem-
bership, visit https://fort
leavenworthspousesclub.org/.
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MAHC Pharmacy offers free
OTC seasonal allergy relief

117 Delaware  •  Leavenworth, KS  •  913-682-6373  •  dormail-gallery.com

dorMail Gallery

~  Custom Framing the Graduates in your life  ~  

Celebrating 52 Years
Since 1972 

“Where Custom Framing is an Art”

by Munson Army Health Center Public
Affairs

One telltale sign that spring is,
literally, in the air, is a fine pow-
dery layer of pollen that can be
found coating surfaces outdoors.

Pollen comes from trees, plants
and grasses, and as the wind car-
ries it through the air that we
breathe, it can cause various
symptoms, or none at all, in indi-
viduals who are exposed. 

“This time of year, there are
very high pollen counts from trees
and grasses, which may cause in-
dividuals to experience nasal con-
gestion, post-nasal drip, sneezing,
itchy eyes — all common symp-
toms of seasonal allergies,” said
Dr. Michael Dlugopolski, a physi-
cian at Munson Army Health
Center’s Department of Primary
Care.

For many veteran seasonal al-
lergy sufferers, relief might be
found from over-the-counter
medications that treat these
symptoms or prevent them in the

first place. 
Military Health System benefi-

ciaries can pick up two over-the-
counter medications without a
prescription per person per week
from the Munson Army Health
Center Pharmacy with no out-of-
pocket expense.

MAHC Pharmacist Capt.
Jacob VanBemmel explained how
the allergy medications work.

“Traditional antihistamines
work to block allergens from trig-
gering a cascade of inflammatory
compounds that cause swelling,
irritation and drainage — the
body’s natural reaction to remove
foreign materials,” VanBemmel
said. 

He said that newer antihista-
mines carried on the over-the-
counter list, such as cetirizine and
loratadine, are formulated to be
taken once a day and cause less
drowsiness than antihistamines
from earlier generations.

Other medication can help
provide symptomatic relief but

will not block the inflammation
caused by allergies. Both a nasal
saline rinse kit and refill packs —
to irrigate and rinse out the nasal
passages of allergy compounds,
and oxymetazoline nasal spray —
to help manage allergy symptoms,
are available at MAHC through
the over-the-counter benefit.

While some symptoms can be
managed with over-the-counter
medications, Dlugopolski said
that allergy sufferers should seek
medical attention if they experi-
ence fever or chills, chest tight-
ness, wheezing, shortness of
breath, progressive sinus pain or
undue ear pain.

If someone has never taken al-
lergy medication before; has
sleep-related-disorders, high
blood pressure or heart condi-
tions; has had a change in his/her
health history or prescription
medications since his/her last
check-up; or has individual con-
cerns, he/she should consult with
his/her primary care manager be-

fore taking over-the-counter al-
lergy medication.

Patients can message their care
team through the MHS GENESIS
Patient Portal with their concerns.

This information is provided
for informational purposes and is
not intended to replace medical
advice.

Visit https://munson.tricare.

mil/Patient-Resources/Health-
Services/Pharmacy for a full list of
available over-the-counter med-
ications, and talk to MAHC phar-
macists for any questions or
recommendations.

The MAHC Pharmacy is open
8 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. Monday
through Friday, and is closed
weekends and federal holidays.

USD 207/FMWR to host Summer Kick-off May 10
by Unified School District 207

After a successful event last year,
Unified School District 207 and
Fort Leavenworth Family and
Morale, Welfare and Recreation are
hosting the Summer Kick-Off from
4:30-8 p.m. May 10 at Normandy
Field/the USD 207 Track and Field
Complex.

The event is free to the commu-
nity and will feature mechanical
rides, inflatables, music and food
trucks/concessions available for
purchase.

Walking is highly encouraged. If
driving, park at the Frontier Con-
ference Center, where a shuttle will
be available. 

For the safety of all in atten-
dance, keep pets at home. 

USD 207 and FMWR will have
each station staffed to operate
equipment, but child supervision
will be the responsibility of par-
ents/guardians. 

In the event of inclement
weather causing unsafe conditions,
the event will be canceled.

Beginning May 6, installation of
a temporary fence will begin
around Normandy Field/the USD
207 Track and Field Complex. Mid-
week, additional equipment will be
staged in the area. Anyone intend-
ing to use the area should exercise
caution and refrain from tampering
with equipment as it is delivered.

Keeping safety as a priority, the
USD 207 Track and Field Complex
will be closed to outside use after
PT hours May 9 and all day May 10.
Parking will not be available for
outside use on the
afternoon/evening of May 9 and all
day May 10.

Photo by Maria C. Yager/Munson Army Health Center Public Affairs Officer



Exhibits come to life during

NIGHT
RIGHT: Seven-year-old Beckett Hughes listens as volunteer Anna
Layer, spouse of a Command and General Staff Officer Course
student, talks about what life was like for a frontier wife of an of-
ficer, as if she emerged from painter Ernst Ulmer’s interpretation
of the song “The Girl I Left Behind Me”depicting the Dragoons at
Fort Leavenworth circa 1840, as exhibits “come to life” during the
Friends of the Frontier Army Museum’s Night at the Museum
event April 26 at the Frontier Army Museum.

Volunteers served as tour guides and exhibit actors, bringing ex-
hibits in the museum to life. Some of the participants were given
“artifacts,” such as a button, book and envelope, at the beginning
of the tour that exhibit actors asked for and incorporated into
their storytelling.

BELOW: Volunteers Lt. Col. Damasio Davila, Army University, and
Kaleb Byrd, Leavenworth High School Junior ROTC student, por-
tray inmates who are learning to read and talk about early fire-
fighting capabilities with Night at the Museum tour participants
April 26 at the Frontier Army Museum.

Photos by Prudence Siebert/Fort Leavenworth Lamp

AT
THE MUSEUM
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Museum Specialist Megan Hunter and Friends of the Frontier Army Museum volunteer Gary Hobin portray Lincoln supporters as tour participants pass the display
featuring a carriage, which transported President Abraham Lincoln from Atchison to Leavenworth in 1859, during the FFAM Night at the Museum April 26 at the Fron-
tier Army Museum.



Village Mayors Program (continued from Page A1)

Photo by Scott Gibson/Fort Leavenworth Garrison Public Affairs Officer

Oregon Village Co-Mayors Katy Longfellow and Diana Eshelman pose by their village sign April 19.

value on how important
their role is in making Fort
Leavenworth the ‘Best
Hometown in the Army.’” 

Kendall Reese, mayor of
Fort Leavenworth’s Kick-
apoo Village, highlighted
the importance of the
mayor’s role in building
that sense of community.

“The residents, for the
most part, are only here for
10 months, but those 10
months are at a critical
junction in most families’
military careers, which we
want to be a positive expe-
rience, so creating a sense
of community in a short
time is extremely impor-
tant,” Reese said.  

Katy Longfellow, who
co-mayors Oregon Village
with Diana Eshelman, ex-
plained one of the benefits
of participating in the pro-
gram as a village mayor. 

“It’s kind of a peek be-
hind the curtain a little bit
in terms of seeing how
many different entities have
to work together and the
complexities of that,”
Longfellow said. “It’s not
just Garrison, it’s not just
Army, and it’s also not just
housing. Sometimes it is a
little overwhelming, like
‘who does what and how
and who do you need to
talk to,’ but seeing how it
works, I think, gives me a
better appreciation for
what actually goes into
(making the post run.)”

Eshelman expanded on
the importance of the pro-
gram for its role in provid-
ing a conduit to pass on
critical information from
post directorates directly to
her neighbors.  

“I think it is important
that we make it a point to
pass on every bit of infor-
mation that’s made avail-
able to us so that way it isn’t
just us who are knowledge-
able, but our neighbors are
also knowledgeable about
what’s going on.”

Mayors involved in the
program said they share a
wish for a village mayor
program at all installations. 

“I think the primary
benefit of the mayors pro-
gram at the neighborhood
and installation levels is
similar to the benefit of the
soldiers’ Family Readiness
Group at the unit level – it
ensures that information
passes from the garrison
and post agencies to resi-
dents in ways that are rele-
vant and tailored to their
level of experience,” Reese
said. “At installations with-
out a program, there is a
gap in the flow of informa-
tion. Having a mayors pro-
gram reduces the negative
impact of incorrect ‘tribal
knowledge,’ the things
everyone ‘knows,’ but
which don’t necessarily re-
flect reality, with the may-
ors serving as an accessible
resource and trusted inter-
mediary between the resi-
dents and post agencies
when there are questions or
concerns that don’t have
easy answers in the resident
handbook or a post regula-
tion.”

Some of the events the
mayors have sponsored to
provide camaraderie in
their villages have included
movie nights, pool parties
and bowling outings to
spend time together and get
to know the neighbors. In
addition, there have been
several community gather-
ings for Halloween, Christ-
mas and other holidays. 

“We asked residents to
donate leftover candy after
Halloween to fill a neigh-
borhood Santa’s bag, which
he handed out to kids just
before holiday block leave,”
Reese said. “We received so

much candy that we had
leftovers to give to the (U.S.
Disciplinary Barracks Bat-
talion) at Christmas for
their shift workers and to
the Resiliency Center for
their candy bowls. We also
had a Santa mailbox for all
the children to write to and
receive a reply from Santa
in their native language.”

Having neighbors who
live on post who are from
multiple other countries
and cultures is another
perk of the program. 

“I think that is one of
the reasons that this is my
favorite place in the Army
to live,” Longfellow said.
“Having those interna-
tional families amongst us
is such an opportunity… to
me it is such a gift. It is
something that is really rare
in the Army, and unless you
are overseas, you don’t get
that exposure to share cul-
tures and to share just hear-
ing another language.”

One way Garrison Com-
mander Col. Duane Mosier
and his team use the Village
Mayor Program is to build
a better sense of commu-
nity by meeting the hous-
ing residents where they
live. Through the Fort
Leavenworth Garrison
Commander’s Village Walk
program, mayors can intro-
duce the command team
and key staff to members of
their community and ad-
dress concerns in the neigh-
borhoods where they live.
This hands-on approach
has been another key
touchpoint where concerns
can be addressed in real
time with each neighbor-
hood.

“There was an issue I
was having with our side-
walks, and I was feeling
kind of defeated because
(repairs) weren’t happen-
ing,” Eshelman said. “But
during our walk-through,
Colonel Mosier said ‘Diana,
you had an issue with the
sidewalk,’ and he looked at
housing and said ‘You owe
her an explanation,’ or
something like that, and I
thought that was wonder-
ful, and I, in that moment, I
knew that he genuinely
cared and was going to get
this issue taken care of.”

That example helps un-
derscores how the Village
Mayors Program makes a
difference to the Fort Leav-
enworth neighborhoods
every day. 

Summing up the experi-
ence of being a mayor, Es-
helman pointed to her very
first post on the neighbor-
hood Facebook site.

“If you go back and look
at our welcome post that is
still up there, we never
changed it, here is what it
said: ‘We love it here and we
want you all to love it too.’”
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Photo by Prudence Siebert/Fort Leavenworth Lamp

Lindsey Slattery, personal financial counselor and herself a former village mayor, briefs members of the Vil-
lage Mayors Program on Army Community Service’s financial counseling offerings during the monthly may-
ors meeting April 17 at the Frontier Conference Center.

Photo by Prudence Siebert/Fort Leavenworth Lamp

Nez Perce Co-Mayor Rachel Reed, Fort Leavenworth’s 2024 Spouse Volunteer of the Year, right, listens to
briefings at the Village Mayors Program meeting April 17 at the Frontier Conference Center.

Photo by Scott Gibson/Fort Leavenworth Garrison Public Affairs Officer

Mrs. Claus, aka Kickapoo Village Mayor Kendall Reese — joined by Santa Claus and Fort Leavenworth Garrison Commander Col. Duane
Mosier — presents a bag of toys from Santa that represent the larger donation made by participants in the Village Mayors’ Fun Run and
Toy Drive to Monica Bassett from Stronghold Food Pantry, second from left, Dec. 9, 2023, at the Post Theater. The donations were split
between Stronghold Food Pantry and the Better Opportunities for Single Soldiers Angel Tree to support local families in need.
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Adopt a Pet!
Loki is an adult male tabby-and-white
cat currently available for adoption at
the Fort Leavenworth Stray Facility.
He has already been neutered, vacci-
nated and microchipped, which are in-
cluded in his $75 adoption fee.

See www.FLSF.petfinder. com or call
913-684-4939 for more information,
or e-mail fortleavenwortstrayfacility@
gmail.com for an adoption applica-
tion. The facility is currently closed for
repairs, but adoption appointments
can still be arranged.

The facility is normally open from 11
a.m. to 4 p.m. Monday, Wednesday and
Friday and 9 a.m. to noon the second
Saturday of the month.

Visit FLSF.petfinder.com for addi-
tional Fort Leavenworth Stray Facility
information and to see pets currently
available for adoption.

Volunteers are needed to help cover
pet care shifts, walk dogs, clean ken-
nels and more. Foster homes for
adoptable pets are also needed. To
apply to volunteer with the Fort Leav-
enworth Stray Facility, enter ZIP code
66027, then search for “stray animal
facility” at https://vmis.army family-
webportal.com/.

by Eastern Kansas Veterans Affairs Health Care
Outreach

All women veterans, including military
spouses who served, are invited to the
Women Veterans PACT Act-Service Act
and Health Resource Fair 9:30 a.m. to
12:30 p.m. May 4 at the Eisenhower Vet-
erans Affairs Medical Center, 4101 S. 4th
St. Trafficway in Leavenworth.

The event includes information and
screenings including PACT Act claims, VA
health care, hearing tests and toxic expo-
sure screenings.

Main hospital entrance:
• Claims – service connected
• VA health care sign up
• Women’s health clinic
• Mobile vet center
• Clinic tours
• Equine therapy demonstration
• Drum circle demonstration

No appointments needed.

Visit https://www.va.gov/resources/the-
pact-act-and-your-va-benefits/ or
https://www.facebook.com/VAEast-
ernKansasHCS/ or call 785-559-8190 for
more information.

Women’s Health Resource Fair May 4 at VA
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Postponed 
Postponed 

to May 11th!
to May 11th!
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- Common Finish Line
- 2 Miles after 8 laps
- Officially measured 2 mile distance

- 8 laps = 3,200 meters (10,498.69 ft)
- 2 miles = 10,560 ft (3,200 meters + 61.31 ft = 2 miles)
- Distance between lines = 61.31 ft

2 Mile 
Start Line

Common Finish Line

Unified School District 207 graphic

When using the officially measured “start” and “stop” points, the two-mile run at the Unified School District 207 Track/Normandy Field is within an accuracy of +/-
six inches.

If the officially measured “start” and “stop” points are not used, the Army Combat Fitness Test will not be accurate.

Attention track users: 
Official start/stop points required for ACFT accuracy
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C L A S S  O F  2 0 2 4

G R A D U A T I N G  S O O N ?

S E R V I C E  M E M B E R S ,  D E P E N D E N T S ,  V E T E R A N S ,  A N D

C I V I L I A N S  W H O  H A V E  C O M P L E T E D  A N  A C C R E D I T E D

C E R T I F I C A T E ,  A S S O C I A T E ,  B A C H E L O R ,  O R  M A S T E R ' S  L E V E L

O F  E D U C A T I O N  A R E  W E L C O M E  T O  P A R T I C I P A T E .  

 P L E A S E  R E G I S T E R  F O R  A T T E N D A N C E  B Y  M A Y  1 0 ,  2 0 2 4 .  

E M A I L  U S  A T

U S A R M Y . L E A V E N W O R T H . U S A G . M B X . E D U C A T I O N @ A R M Y . M I L

T O  R E C E I V E  A N  A P P L I C A T I O N .  
Q U E S T I O N S :  9 1 3 - 6 8 4 - 2 4 9 6

W E  A R E  E X C I T E D  T O  S E E  Y O U  O N  G R A D U A T I O N  D A Y !

 

JUNE 3, 2024, 3:00 PM
LEWIS & CLARK CENTER

100 STIMSON AVE. FT LEAVENWORTH, KS

GRADUATION
CEREMONY 

FT. LEAVENWORTH EDUCATION CENTER

by USD 207

UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT 207 IS
HIRING certified special education profes-
sionals for the 2024-25 school year.

Joining the USD 207 team opens up
mentorship and growth opportunities at
one of Kansas’ top-rated school districts. 

Not only has the district’s starting pay
increased to $50,500, but it also offers com-
prehensive health, wellness and future plan-
ning benefits.

Learn more at
https://sites.google.com/usd207.org/usd207
- r e c r u i t i n g / h o m e / t h e -
perks?authuser=0&fbclid=IwZXh0bgN-

hZW0CMTAAAR0MpHwX9G2f6bD4Haw
cALIfdsugv6Nb540plUODDdsf2vk8HHQ6
W T w F S m k _ a e m _ A T I W J a d -
kRvzbCwIPN3JIh24jzD4kVQftD3f2sloOE
GniCMz5f9K1DWLV2Xm1w1S1rIPuFZw-
TFs3beVTqeeBZI3.

For available positions, visit
https://fortleavenworth.tedk12.com/hire/in
dex.aspx?fbclid=IwZXh0bgNhZW0CM-
TAAAR2J_nZ8pMOz3RN9ZVQT0DxOl82
Xq0TogQXXLwS34xIGZPKXyO4g7Qgvmr
g_aem_ATIiN4OJjKKJZWcSvLnsjiFwLB-
W b B k A G _ k 5 E k p t -
pAKlD0uHDc88thqUhlu8A_amVKGu0PK
tvZ3uSLRbnZzHymqU.
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We are investing significantly in housing improvements to ensure quality 
living conditions are provided to our Soldiers and families. 
Survey feedback will guide the Army’s efforts to provide quality, safe and 
secure housing.

Your feedback can make a BIG DIFFERENCE in the 
quality of life for Army families.

*Completely confidential

Your Army Wants to
Hear from You!

TENANT
March 4, 2024 to May 3, 2024

Your Opinion 
Matters!

The completely confidential survey will be emailed from ArmyHousingSurvey@celassociates.com.
For additional questions, please contact your local Army Housing Office.

OMB Control Number: 0704-0553. OMB Expiration date: 05/31/2025

SATISFACTION SURVEY
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THE US ARMY GARRISON FORT LEAVENWORTH 
EQUAL EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITY OFFICE 

 
Presents 

 
FY24 Mandatory Face to Face 

ANTI-HARASSMENT/ NO FEAR ACT 
AND EEO TRAINING 

 
LOCATION: POST THEATER 

 
2nd Quarter 
20 March 2024, Wednesday:   1030-1130 (Employees) 
                                                 1300-1400 (Supervisors) 
 
3rd Quarter 
2 May 2024, Thursday       0900-1000 (Employees) 
           1030-1130 (Supervisors)  
 
18 June 2024, Tuesday:        1300-1400 (Supervisors) 
           1430-1530 (Employees 
 

(Employees) = Civilian Employees,  
(Supervisors) = Supervisors, and Military Supervisors of Civilian Employees 

 
For FY24 face to face training is mandatory. On-line training is no longer valid. The Ft. 

Leavenworth Garrison EEO office will track attendance for IMCOM employees only. Other 
organizations are welcome to attend training, but they must track and report training 

separately. 
 

For additional information, please contact: 
EEO: Kale E. Webster, EEO Specialist, kale.e.webster.civ@army.mil 

 
  



MUNSON NOTES

Temporary Suspension of Sports Physicals

Due to provider staffing, sports physicals are currently unavailable from Munson Army Health
Center, but they can be obtained off post.
Unfortunately, sports physicals, on their own, are not a TRICARE-covered benefit. While MAHC
has offered sports physical in previous years, the staffing this summer cannot support the extra
service at this time without impacting access for patients with acute and/or chronic healthcare
needs.   
MAHC continues to prioritize services to ensure we meet the soldier readiness mission and ac-
cess to care standards and will fulfill that mission with systems already in place.

MAHC providers may complete sports physical paperwork in conjunction with a TRICARE-cov-
ered physical, like a school physical or routine physical; however, appointments for routine physi-
cals may be delayed, when medically appropriate, until late summer/early fall when staffing
recovers. 

Munson Army Health
Center is hiring:

Physician (Pediatrics)
https://www.usajobs.go

v/job/777561300
Physician Assistant
https://www.usajobs.go

v/job/784711600
Clinical Social Worker

https://www.usajobs.gov/jo
b/784493400

Practical Nurse (Spe-
cial Salary Available)

https://www.usajobs.go
v/job/784710800

This is a Direct Hire so-
licitation. Salary negotia-
tion may be available for
those candidates who are
new to federal service.

Student loan repayment
may be authorized.

Munson Army Health Center Public Affairs

Munson Army Health Center’s base-
ment at 550 Pope Ave. is one of the des-
ignated tornado shelters on post.

If a tornado watch is activated after
duty hours, Medical Department Activ-
ity personnel will open the health cen-
ter for those needing shelter. The
building will remain open until all
watches or warnings are lifted.
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LAMPNEW CONTENT
EVERY THURSDAY

T H E  F O R T  L E A V E N W O R T H

CONTACT US | Phone: 913-684-5267 | E-mail: ftlvlampeditor@gmail.com | On the Web: https://home.army.mil/leavenworth/about/news

SERVING THE COMMUNITY OF FORT LEAVENWORTH, KANSAS, FOR MORE THAN 50 YEARS 

Read all about it — online!

Scan the QR code with your phone
to go directly to 

HTTPS://HOME.ARMY.MIL/
LEAVENWORTH/ABOUT/NEWS

for new and archived issues

HTTPS://HOME.ARMY.MIL/
LEAVENWORTH/ABOUT/NEWS

• News
• Community

Features
• Pet of the

Week
• Upcoming

Events 
• and more!

BONUS!
Printable

“old school”
page layouts 

included with every
story and photo

package!

EDITORIAL OFFICE: 913-684-LAMP
ADVERTISING: 913-684-1702ADVERTISING: 913-684-1702

The Fort Leavenworth Lamp, an FMWR activity, needs sponsors/advertisers
to exist! Please support your local newspaper! Thank you!

E-MAIL: 
ftlvlampeditor
@gmail.com

             


